
Submission to the Department for Communities and Local Government concerning the draft UK report to the United Nations under the International Convention for the Elimination of all forms of Racial Discrimination
Community Law Partnership is a radical, progressive firm of solicitors specialising in the law relating to housing and public law.  CLP incorporates the Travellers Advice Team, a ground-breaking nationwide 24 hour advice service for Gypsies and Travellers covering England and Wales.  The Travellers Advice Team have taken some of the leading cases in this area of the law.  

The Team specialises in what may be called “accommodation issues” for those Gypsies and Travellers who live in caravans (e.g. planning, homelessness, evictions from unauthorised encampments, the situation on rented sites etc).  

We are concentrating here on the two sections of the report which relate to accommodation issues in England and Wales namely pages 28 and 29 and the Traveller Accommodation section at pages 37 to 39.  We attach here our discussion paper on Gypsy Roma Traveller Integration Strategy.  Though this paper was written in January 2014, the arguments within it remain fully relevant now.  We would only add the following:-

· With regard to the mention of recovery of Gypsy and Traveller Planning appeals, we would, of course, refer to the Judgment in Moore and Coates v SSCLG [2015] EWHC 44 (Admin), 21 January 2015 where Gilbart J found the recovery process to be unlawful;

· Our previous paper incorrectly left out the fact that challenges to pitch fee increases may attract Legal Aid;

· Our previous paper refers to changes to Judicial Review - the changes to the payment of costs in Legal Aid cases has now been brought into force, of course, and are proving very detrimental to such cases.  The changes with regard to the Town and Country Planning Act were not brought in; 

· The Housing (Wales) Act 2014 is now on the statute book though the duty on local authorities to develop new local authority Gypsy and Traveller sites where there is unmet need has not yet been brought into force.  

In conclusion the inclusive definition of Gypsies and Travellers that is used in Wales, the continuation of the Welsh Planning Guidance which relies on Regional Strategies and the re-introduction of the statutory duty in Wales shows how the situation could and should be improved in England.  
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